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Peace by Piece is a grief support group that has 
run, in partnership with Jewish Family Service of 
Tidewater, for more than 21 years.  During this time 
Peace by Piece has helped countless children and 
families in the Hampton Roads community process 
the loss of someone they love. continued on pg. 2 

Coming Back:  

Peace by 
Piece

also inside...
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In the wake of COVID-19 and the isolation it has caused 
families, we know now, more than ever, Peace by Piece 
could serve as a beacon for those families dealing with 
grief. Although groups may look different this year, we 
are so glad that we were able to resume a modified group 
in person. We are also so thankful to the families that 
continue to be a part of Peace by Piece, 
either through attending group or by 
their continued 
support and 
kind words 
regarding 
the program. 
Some of our families 
have shared what 
this program has 
meant to them. 
We’ve also included 
some photos from 
the past.

Family Testimonials:

Peace by Piece has helped our family realize what we do is 
enough. There is no grief handbook and by doing our best 
every day that will be good enough! 

- Dawn B and family 

After we suddenly lost my husband and father of my five-
year-old daughter, our worlds turned upside down. After 
a few weeks I decided not to attend my daughter Lauren’s 
Kindergarten open house because I was planning on going 
with my husband, but he was gone. A few weeks later, I 
registered my daughter for Kindergarten and explained why 
I didn’t attend the open house. The school told me about 
Peace by Piece. I thought this could be a great program for 
Lauren, but it also turned out to be a great place for me. 

Lauren could be in a place where other children also wished 
their mommies, daddies, brothers, or sisters could come 
back, but knew that this wish wouldn’t come true. She looks 
forward to the meetings on Thursdays to see new friends 
and is learning to cope with feelings of losing her daddy by 
treasuring good memories of us as a family. At times I felt 
very lonely in my grief, and Peace by Piece provided me a 
safe place where people understood what I am going through 
every day. It is here that I learned that there is no right 
or wrong way to grieve, just what feels right to me. I also 
learned that in order to take good care of my little girl, it is 
important that I take care of myself - including my emotions.

We are forever grateful to every member and volunteer of 
the Edmarc and Peace by Piece organization. They may 
not know it, but little by little they are helping my daughter 
and me to restore peace in our hearts. In a way they have 
become a second family to us. 

- Liliana F and family
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Leaves turn from green to brilliant 
shades of yellow, red, and orange, 
signaling the onset of fall and 
another season of uncertainty. At the 
beginning of the year, we imagined 
the holidays would follow the 
traditions we’ve grown accustomed 
to here at Edmarc. Who knew what 
2020 would bring? This year the 

holiday season will look very different, but we will still 
bring a spirit of hope to those who need it most.

Throughout the spring and summer, we have cared for 
families while adhering to important safety guidelines 
established by the CDC and the Commonwealth of 
Virginia. We provided both in-home and telehealth visits 
to children in our clinical program and resumed in-
person monthly grief support meetings for moms and 
dads in the bereavement program beginning in June. 
When September arrived, we started our Peace by Piece 
community grief support program in a new format as 
you’ll see in the cover story.

Looking to fall and the holidays, we still plan to celebrate 
traditions with our families. While it may not be with quite 
the same fanfare, Santa will still make a drive-by visit and 
deliver something special. The Edmarc elves also plan 
to assemble the fixings for meal deliveries as well. With 
safety being the top priority, we have been forced to 
think creatively on how to celebrate special traditions a 
little bit differently during a pandemic. And we cannot 
do that without your support. Your love of our families 
and support of our mission helps us deliver hope during a 
very dark time. 

Edmarc will be here for our families for the long haul. 
We need you now more than ever to fulfill that mission. 
You have continued to make donations, send items from 
our wish list, and volunteer your time. Your kindness and 
support, during this uncertain time, has meant the world 
to us. We hope you all remain healthy and safe, and we 
wish you the best during the upcoming holiday season.

Take good care,

Debbie Stitzer-Brame 
Executive Director, Edmarc

a note from EdmarcLife threw a devastating curve ball with the loss of my 
husband and father to our young children.  How would our 
family face the upcoming holidays, next month or even 
another day without him?  I don’t even remember how we 
connected with Peace by Piece, but what a blessing it was 
from day 1.  My children bonded with others their age as well 
as to their group leaders.  Because of them, they were able 
to express their thoughts, feelings and not have to pretend 
“everything was fine.”  This was the one place where we all 
felt safe, did not feel alone in grief, and could easily talk 
about our loved one and let our tears freely flow.  

I was able to meet with other adults as well as widows which 
was a lifesaver.  Their experiences and advice helped me 
navigate through some pretty discouraging and depressing 
times.  Peace by Piece is a group led by caring people who 
have helped my family rebuild our lives.  They walked with us 
on our long path through grief and were instrumental in our 
pressing forward toward healing and hope.  

For this and the many other things they do, we are forever 
grateful!!

- Dana B and family

“If I did not have Peace by Piece, I would have felt more sad 
and lonely,” said my daughter Neyla. I think that statement 
perfectly sums up the impact Peace by Piece has had on our 
family.  When we first came to Peace by Piece, we felt so 
sad, alone and frightened about our future.  However, since 
the very first meeting we realized that we were not alone, 
and that there were other young families going through the 
same family crisis.  We were able to meet others and form 
friendships with people who could relate to all of the mixed 
feelings that comes from losing a loved one.  The meetings 
also provided a distraction from our normal routine of living 
in our own space with grief. Here at the meetings, we didn’t 
have to mask our feelings and we were given a space to 
have fun at times, via fellowship with food, family nights, 
and recognizing birthdays.  Lastly, the fear of our future was 
lessened by the hope offered and found in the meetings. Due 
the flexibility to attend the meetings as long as needed, we 
have seen families in every phase of their grief journey, which 
has allowed us to see with good support, grace, and time 
peace can be restored.

- Allinda P and Neyla

 Edmarc Fall20 Newsletter.indd   3 11/1/20   4:50 PM



4 5

with love,  
we remember

Miracle D. (1/5/08-2/1/20) 
Miracle was a precious young lady who surprised 
everyone with her strength and courage and brought 
an incredible joy to all who knew her. She will be 
remembered warmly and missed dearly by her  
parents, Sherrell and Anthony, as well as countless 
friends and family.

Riley C. (11/9/19-3/7/20) 
Riley was the sweetest baby girl who brightened the 
lives of all those around her. Though little Riley’s time 
here was far too short, she was loved immensely by 
her family. Left to cherish her sweet memory are her 
devoted parents, Harry & Monica, big sisters, Sonia & 
Emory, and numerous other family and friends.

Elijah W. (6/14/08-3/27/20) 
Elijah was a loving, clever, and inspiring young man 
who fought his battle with grace and bravery. He loved 
NASCAR, playing with his cars and trucks, and music. 
He will be remembered for so much, but especially his 
sweet hugs and his unforgettable smile. His memory will 
be cherished by his parents, Kiana and Alex, his siblings, 
Morgan, Sariyah, and Kaiden, and numerous other 
friends and family who loved him.

Rayburn C. (3/31/20) 
Rayburn was a sweet little boy who touched the lives of 
everyone who was able to meet him. Though the time 
he was able to spend with his family was far too brief, 
he will be forever remembered with love by his parents, 
Destiny and Robby, as well as countless other friends 
and family.

Mabel R. (5/1/16-4/29/20) 
Mabel was a precious little girl who was adored by all 
who had the privilege to meet her. Mabel loved her two 
sweet dogs, books, and being outdoors enjoying the 
sunshine with her family. She fought a long, hard battle 
with her illness and will always be remembered for her 
strength, courage, and love. In her short time here, 
Mabel touched the lives of so many and will be missed 
greatly. She was lovingly cared for by her parents, Katie 
& Caleb, little sister, Lucy, and numerous other family 
and friends. 

Myles P. (9/30/18-5/6/20) 
Myles was a very special little boy who touched the lives 
of his family and all those around him. Though his time 
here was brief, he was loved immensely by his family. 
Left to cherish his sweet memory are his parents, Josh & 
Liz, big brother, Carter, as well as countless other friends 
and family.                                              

Abigail Rose W. (5/10/20) 
Abigail was a precious baby girl that blessed the lives 
of her parents as well as the rest of us. Though her 
time here was fleeting, she is deeply loved and missed 
by many. Left to cherish her sweet memory are her 
parents, Brittany & Jonathan, and numerous other 
family and friends.                            

Madison D. (12/31/08-5/11/20) 
There are few words that can describe how amazing 
Maddie was. Maddie was a very strong and courageous 
young lady who never complained about a thing. She 
lived her life so full of love and happiness, embracing 
every day, and making sure she had fun. Maddie loved 
purple, unicorns, beanie boos, Adam Levine, and most 
of all her BFF, her Mom. She brought so much joy to 
all those around her and taught many of us some very 
valuable lessons. It was an honor to all who had the 
privilege to know her and spend time with her. Maddie 
will be lovingly remembered by her parents, Melanie 
& Ben, big brother, Aiden, furry friend, Cupcake, and 
countless other friends and family.  
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Bryan G. (6/17/11-5/12/20) 
Bryan was a sweet, funny, and tough little boy whose 
resilience was a marvel to behold. He was well-loved by 
everyone who had the honor of caring for him; and his 
warm hugs, love of babies, goofy sense of humor, and 
zest for life will be missed by all. Bryan will be lovingly 
remembered by his parents, Eliana and Kelvin, his 
siblings, Candy and Joe, as well as many other family and 
dear friends.

Mia M. (7/17/16-5/20/20) 
Mia was a fighter in every sense of the word. A precious 
little girl, she brought so much joy to all those around 
her. Mia loved Disney princesses, all things that sparkle, 
and most of all her family. Mia fought a long and difficult 
battle with cancer, but she never complained and taught 
so many what is truly important in life. Her smile and 
her laughter were contagious. Left to cherish her sweet 
memory are her mother, Michelle, big brother, Berndyn, 
furry best friend & protector, Max, and numerous family 
and friends. 
 
Vivian M. (11/7/15-6/2/20) 
Vivian was an amazing little girl who inspired so many. 
Both brave and strong, Vivian fought a long and difficult 
battle with her illness, though she never let it dampen 
her spirit or her sweet smile. Vivian loved Frozen, Hotel 
Transylvania, and Halloween. Most of all she loved 
spending time with her family, usually while also stealing 
her mom’s phone to play games. Though she left this 
world too early, Vivian left behind so many wonderful 
memories and touched so many lives. Vivian will be 
lovingly remembered by her mother and best friend, 
Danielle, her father, Shawn, big brother, Christian, and 
numerous other family and friends.

Oscar H. (2/28/10-6/29/20) 
Oscar was a bright, tender-hearted little boy who had 
a witty sense of humor that always left us laughing. He 
loved sharks, adventuring with his family, and his sweet 
kitty. The world was truly better for having him in it. He will 
be forever remembered by his parents, Kasia and Omar; 
his brother, Liam; and countless other friends and family 
members in the community which loved him so much.

Brody C. (2/19/04-7/26/20) 
Brody-a handsome young man with a loving and caring 
spirit.  He was smart beyond his years. Most of the time, 
Brody was quietly strong and soft spoken. He fought his 
cancer for 2 years and was always ready and willing to 
do whatever needed to be done as long as he had a plan.  
Brody enjoyed spending time with his younger siblings, 
Milo and Owen and his dog, Jackson.  He loved boating, 
fishing on their lake, playing basketball and video games. 
Brody was most happy at home with his family.  Brody 
leaves behind to cherish his memory his Mom, Laura and 
Dad, Brett, two younger brothers Owen and Milo and 
a host of family and friends who were honored to know 
and to be touched by Brody.

Sky L. (3/4/03-8/28/20) 
Sky was the true embodiment of a Gryffindor, exuding 
strength, courage, and determination. She threw around 
compliments like confetti, and her sweet heart and 
kind words always managed to brighten the days of 
everyone around her. She loved Harry Potter, a good 
cheeseburger, animals; and most of all, her family. She 
will be deeply missed and forever cherished by her 
parents, Jennifer and Jason, her sisters, Briana and 
Summer; as well as countless friends and family whom 
she loved so dearly.

Nahja C. (9/12/09-9/23/20) 
Nahja was a little girl wise beyond her years, with a 
personality and sense of humor to match! She loved 
reading her Bible, spending time with her siblings, 
singing at church, and relaxing with her mama with 
whom she shared a very special bond. She was a 
remarkable young lady, whose impact will be felt 
by all who knew her for years to come. She will be 
remembered in the hearts of her mom, Rachel; her 
brothers Jahki and Jordan; her sister, Naomi; as well as 
many other family members and dear friends.
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Rain was the theme of the United Way’s Day of Caring 
this year, but that didn’t stop volunteers from helping. 
A cheerful group from the TowneBank family came to 
Edmarc filled with enthusiasm. They power washed, 
cleaned our grounds, trimmed our shrubbery, and gave the 
entire outside a facelift on a slightly wet and cool Friday. 
We are so grateful that these volunteers rescheduled their 
time and worked through the weather conditions, figuring 
out how they could still make a difference during the midst 
of a pandemic.  
A few days later our friends with the Kiwanis Club of 
Norfolk came to help us even more by trimming trees, 
cleaning up our pond, and removing debris from the 
grounds. Edmarc is lucky to have so much community 
support!

Caring for Edmarc
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This year has brought many changes to the way Edmarc 
operates. Adaptations and creativity are at the forefront 
when planning. We love seeing people in person and 
being able to interact face-to-face, but that has just not 
been an option. Instead, we shifted how we connected. 
Virtual became the theme for part of the year starting 
with our Friendraising Breakfast. One of our bereaved 
mothers, Liz, shared her and her daughter Sammie’s 
journey with Edmarc through a YouTube video which 
participates simultaneously viewed. Our Volunteer 
Awards were presented via Facebook and Instagram 
Live. Volunteers tuned into the magical Harry Potter 
themed presentation and had their awards delivered to 
them via “owl”. We also had to adjust how we held Camp 
M.A.G.I.C. Since we couldn’t gather for the weekend in 
person, Sara and Abbey, our Director of Bereavement 
and Social Worker respectively, posted videos of creative 
grief activities families could do at home together. While 
none of the situations were ideal and we would much 
rather hold them in person, we are thankful that we had 
the capability to still interact and host these events. 

Virtual Events
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We have greatly missed seeing many of our volunteers 
this year. They have a tremendous impact on our 
program, and we miss the in-person connections we 
have when we see their smiling faces. Though the 
volunteer opportunities haven’t been as plentiful, we 
have still had many volunteers help from a distance to 
keep Edmarc running. Volunteers have continued to 
deliver groceries (with added safety measures), cleaned 
and mowed the Edmarc grounds, helped families with 
yardwork while maintaining a safe distance, and mailed 
birthday cards to our kiddos. We’re so grateful that these 
amazing volunteers have been willing to adjust and 
accommodate, putting the needs of our families first and 
making it work.

Though it was through the magic of technology, 
Edmarc’s Volunteer Appreciation “Dinner” was still 
worthy of a wizard’s admiration. Our volunteers support 
Edmarc so completely and selflessly, and we didn’t want 
a pandemic to diminish the gratitude they deserve. 
The awards took on a Harry Potter theme which was 
fitting considering our volunteers must be wizards 
to accomplish all that they do in any given year. The 
ceremony was held virtually through Facebook and 
Instagram Live, and volunteers were recognized for all 
their contributions while enjoying their dinner at home 
as Edmarc staff “presented” from our home. Volunteers 
then received their awards in the mail via owl…it may not 
have been an admission letter to Hogwarts, but it was 
the next best thing.

Thank you to all our volunteers for all the support, 
willingness, and kindness you show.

Volunteers Make it Happen

50+ Hours 
Bobbi Argabright 
Christina Bishop 
Shirley Bloomer 
Brian Boutot 
Jack Boutot 
D.J. Bradley 
Jeffrey Butts 
Pixie Jones 
Christian Manty 
Alexander Zandford
75+ Hours 
Ken & Anne Ablett 
Lynn Alley 
Jamie Lubaton 
Seth Lubaton 
Tiana Minter 
Erin Stockburger

 

125+ Hours 
Joan Blanchard 
Debbie Evans 
Fran Taylor
500+ Hours 
Sharon Sutton
Family Support 
Award 
Katie Castano 
Kelly Rumberg 
Kelly McCann
Helping Hand 
Alisha Ransom 
Bobbi Argabright
Hole-In-One Award 
Jeff Boynton 
Joe Rutecki
Fundraising Award 
Lori Strickland 
Tammy Perry
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Pitch Perfect Award 
Clare Gellene
Youth Volunteer 
Award 
Reydon Asuncion
Everyday Angel 
Laura Craniey 
Mary Ellen Triplett 
Michelle Marino 
Danny Hedrick
Clinical Partner 
Award 
Dr. Linda Pegram 
Dr. Cyrus Heydarian 
Dr. Melissa Mark
Group Volunteer  
Award 
Janie Bearmore & the New  
   York Times
London House Award 
Marine Specialty Painting
Community Impact 
Award 
Charlie Daniels 
Valerie Clark
The Colin Creevey 
Award 
Chrystal Culbert 
Sarah Vanderford
Triwizard Cup 
Fran Taylor
Professor Sprout 
Award 
Will Tyree-Hermann/ Boy 
Scout Troop 12
Helpful Hagrid 
Award 
Debbie Evans
Sirius Black Award 
Blake Boykin
The Seeker Award 
Sharon Sutton
Lumos Award 
The John Quadrino 
Foundation
Patronus Award 
Jane Foster & Fire/Police
Wingardium Leviosa 
Brian Boutot

The Unicorn Award 
Joan Blanchard
The Ridikkulus Award 
Alex Zandford 
Jack Boutot
The Dumbledore’s 
Army Award 
Lynn Alley 
Stephanie Frantz 
Christian Manty
The McGonagall 
Award 
Madisyn Burrus 
Teyquana Berry
The Fantastic Beast 
Award 
Digbert & Elizabeth  
   Weismann
The Order of the 
Pheonix Award 
Mike Heath
The Room of 
Requirement Award 
Chalice Christian Church
Power Couple 
Nancy & Wesley King 
Joan & Allen Hogge
Business Leadership 
The Mariners’ Museum  
   and Park
Leadership Award 
Leslie Bryant
Civic Leadership 
Yorktown Rotary
Volunteer of the 
Year 
Blake Boykin

Edmarc Board of Directors
Officers

Blake Boykin, President
David A. Pritchett, Treasurer; Foundation Trustee
Charity Volman, Vice President
Susan Blake, Secretary 
Kelly McCann, Immediate Past President
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director

Directors
Bob Balcom
Amie Baty
Patrick Garvey
Cyrus Heydarian, MD
Allen & Joan Hogge, Emeritus
Morton “Nemo” Larmore 
Melissa Mark, MD
Linda Minnix
Mary Morgan
Ralph Northam, MD, Emeritus
Kathy O’Connor
Linda Pegram, MD
Maryanne Persons
S. Robert Roth

Edmarc Foundation Board 
Amie Baty, Chairman
Robert Cowling
David R. Kenerson 
Morton “Nemo” Larmore
David A. Pritchett 
Debbie Stitzer-Brame, Executive Director of 
   Edmarc & Secretary

Edmarc Staff 
Laurie Barbaro – Director of Clinical Services
Abigail Gellene-Beaudoin – Medical Social Worker
Teresa Black – Patient Care Coordinator
Rebekah Carcamo – Patient Care Coordinator
Lori Clark – Patient Care Coordinator 
Adelaide Clemens-Cooke – Community Resource 
   Coordinator
Rob Ericson – Patient Care Coordinator 
Cyrus Heydarian, MD – Medical Director
Mary Helen Hilton – Director of Development
Dorothy Jenson – Assistant Director
Maggie Lewis – Medical Records Clerk/Receptionist
Melissa Mark, MD – Medical Director
Linda Pegram, MD – Medical Director
Deborah L. Stitzer-Brame – Executive Director
Brittney C. Twisdale – Medical Social Worker
Jennifer Webb – Patient Care Coordinator 
Sara Zandford – Bereavement Program Director 
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Dear Friend of Edmarc,
This year has been like no other and tough on all of us. These unprecedented times have become a 

strain all around, forcing everyone to make changes and adapt to a “new normal”. While we look forward 
to a time when this normal becomes a thing of the past and we can once again look forward to gathering 
in person and celebrating life, right now, we are looking forward for ways to make the upcoming holiday 
season special for our families.

For each of us, the holidays represent a special time, and this 
year more than ever, it is important for families to come together 
and celebrate the season. However, for many Edmarc families, the 
holidays can be extremely challenging. They are doing all they can to 
care for their child facing a life-threatening illness and our bereaved 
families are dealing with the grief of the first holiday season without 
their precious child. And to top it all off, these last few months have 
brought even more challenges their way.

This is why we need your help. Please consider how you can spread 
a little joy and hope this year to our families. While we keep in mind the 
safety and needs of our families, the ways to help look a little different 
this year, but we would still love for you to be involved.

Holiday Food Baskets – supply a traditional holiday meal 
for a family in November and/or December

Food Drive – hold a food drive with you family, neighbors, 
or coworkers to donate to Edmarc’s pantry so we can stock up 
our families

Toy Drive – hold a toy drive with your family, neighbors, 
or coworkers to provide gifts for Edmarc kids ranging from 
newborn to teens

In-home care and supportive counseling for our kids and families 
has become more vital this year.  And with that said, a chance to celebrate the season is even needed more 
than ever. With the generosity of folks like you, we can bring a bright end to this year as well as hope for 
these families.

 Details for the holiday opportunities are provided on the Sponsorship Form. We hope that you will 
consider contributing to these worthwhile endeavors. For more information, you may contact Addi 
Clemens-Cooke at 757.967.9251 or clemensa@edmarc.org.
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EDMARC 2020 SPONSORSHIP FORM

Organization: ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Contact Name: __________________________________________________________ Title: _ _____________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Primary Phone:_ _________________________________________________________ Alternate Phone: ___________________________________________________

E-Mail:___________________________________________________________________ Fax ________________________________________________________________ 	

Please indicate with which project you or your group will participate:

o �THANKSGIVING DINNER BASKET – Due by Monday, November 16, 2020. 
A shopping list of food items will be provided to assist you in completing the needed items per basket. Lists will include 
basic items needed for each basket as well as extras items that would also be nice for families to have for their meal. 
We ask that each basket include the basic items at minimum. 
Number of families you wish to sponsor: __________ 

o �NOVEMBER FOOD DRIVE– Due by Monday, November 16, 2020. 
Hold a food drive with your family, friends, and/or coworkers to help stock Edmarc pantry. In addition to supplying 
families with a Thanksgiving meal, this will also allow us to stock up their pantries with extra food to have during the 
holiday season. A list of suggested items will be provided.

o �HOLIDAY GIFT DRIVE– Due by Monday, November 30, 2020. 
Hold a toy/gift/or gift card drive with your family, friends, and/or coworkers to provide gifts to Edmarc kids from ages 
0-17. A list of suggested items will be provided. You can also visit our Amazon Holiday Wish List for convenient shopping 
and direct shipping to Edmarc.

o ��HOLIDAY DINNER BASKET – Due by Wednesday, December 9, 2020. 
A shopping list of food items will be provided to assist you in completing the needed items per basket. Lists will include 
basic items needed for each basket as well as extras items that would also be nice for families to have for their meal. 
We ask that each basket include the basic items at minimum. 
Number of families you wish to sponsor: __________ 

o �DECEMBER FOOD DRIVE– Due by Wednesday, December 9, 2020. 
Hold a food drive with your family, friends, and/or coworkers to help stock Edmarc pantry. In addition to supplying 
families with a holiday meal, this will also allow us to stock up their pantries with extra food to have during the holiday 
season. A list of suggested items will be provided.

Please return this form to:        �Addi Clemens-Cooke, Community Resource Coordinator 
516 London Street, Portsmouth, VA 23704 
Fax: 757.966.2274     Phone:  757.967.9251 
Email: clemensa@edmarc.org

Thank you for offering to help children in Hampton Roads. Have a happy holiday! 
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Edmarc’s 24th Annual Charity Golf Classic was one to 
remember. When COVID-19 started having an impact 
around the community, we were unsure of how our plans 
would unfold.  Thanks to our tournament committee, 
volunteers, and the staff at Cedar Point Country Club, 
the day was safe, fun, and successful. We raised nearly 
$34,000 for the care of Edmarc kids and families! Our 
golfers were fantastic and rolled with last-minute changes, 
especially when we had to go to individual tee times. Our 
volunteers made sure everyone had the safest and best 
experience possible. We even had a visit from Big Ugly 
Brewing, serving up craft beers for our players. Thank 
you to everyone who played, volunteered, worked, or 
sponsored this year. You are the reason we can continue to 
serve kids and their families even in uncertain times.

Grateful for Successful Golf Turnout

Premier Sponsor:
Dennis and Margaret  
   Gartman

Partner Sponsors:
ColonialWebb
First Team Toyota
LifeNet Health

Golf Cart Sponsors:
ATCO Hauling
Bud Brame
Cameron Micronutrients
Hometown Advantage Real  
   Estate Team
Marine Specialty Painting Inc.
Linda and Jeff Minnix
Q.E.D. Systems, Inc.

Scoreboard 
Sponsors: 
Branscome
The Lee Group
Mid Atlantic Waste Systems
Mike Duman Auto  
   Superstore
Pomoco Auto Group
SimIS Inc

Beverage Sponsor:
Big Ugly Brewing

Lunch Sponsor: 
Starr Motors
 
 
 
 

Tee Sponsors: 
Barbaro Sculptures
Charles & Susan Edmonson
Children’s Specialty  
   Group, PLLC
CW Brinkley
Frogland Farms in memory  
   of Pat Orgain
JoAnn Gora and Roy Budd
Clyde & Connie McFarland

Mizell’s Hauling
In memory of  
   Morgan Pritchett
Bob Roth
Charity Volman

2020 Sponsors
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Nancy King	 Dr. Allen Hogge
	 Debbie Stitzer-Brame
Leah Kolodziej	 Patty Flanagan
Sonya Langley	 Ms. Sara Burton
Ian Wilson Larmore	 Bob and Nancy Larmore
Patrick Mahoney	 Mr. James Mahoney
Texie Marks	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Jackson Midgett	 Kathy Carawan
	 Mr. John Midgett
	 Mrs. Aubree Midgett
Aleksandr Moncayo	 Mr. Kenneth Moncayo
Jimmy and Jane Moore	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Carson Morrisette	 Steve & Dorothy Bernstein
	 Kim and Alan Goldstein
	 Jack & Lorie Griffith
	 Jenn & EJ Grimley
	 Patricia Peck
	 Gary & Lora Post
	 Beth & Gary Weiner
Connie Motley	 Rouse-Bottom Foundation
Dawny M. Pettry	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Mrs. Pat Roberts	 Ms. Sara Burton
Earl Scearce	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Mrs. Anne Squire	 Ms. Sara Burton
Dr. Peter W Squire	 Ms. Sara Burton
Debbie Stitzer-Brame	 Mary Helen Hilton
	� Old Dominion Container Repair, Inc.
Sharon C. Sutton	 Mr. John Rowe
	 Rosilia Styron
	 Frank & Sandra Willoughby
Howard Tabor	 Bobbie Tabor
Betty Thompson	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Amy Thorstad	 Elizabeth Rollins
	 Stephanie E White
Mrs. Margaret Turner	 Joan & Allen Hogge
Mrs. Erin Turner	 Ms. Sara Burton
Ashton Vinson	 Ernest Crack
Brian W	 Michael Willis
Miley and Jean Walker  	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Hope Whitley	 Mr. Kenneth Johnson

In HONOR of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring of 
support in honor of family members and friends.  
February 1, 2020 – August 31, 2020

IN HONOR OF	 FROM

Mohammed Abdulrazzaq	Ikram Alsayah
Susan Blair	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Brooke Bolton	 Nancy Welch
Dr. & Msr. Stuart & 
   Shirley Bray	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Earl and Ann  
   Burgandine	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Ms. Sara S Burton	 Dr. and Mrs. Peter Squire
Luke Burton	 Ms. Sara Burton
Darrell Lydell Clark	 Mr. Darrell Clark
Preston Colbert	 Ms. Sara Burton
The Staff at  
   Cornerstone	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Jill & Abby Craighead	 Ms. Sara Burton
Margie Crosby	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Jerolene Crusenberry	 Wesley and Nancy King
Keith Curtis	 Bill & Lynne Monroe
Mrs. Teddy Devero	 Ms. Sara Burton
Chris and Cynthia Dowd	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Edmarc Staff & Children	Mr. and Mrs. Melton Beane
	 Foster Bolton
	 Mrs. Mary Briley
	 Richard O’Reilly
Lorelei & Benji	 Ms. Ruth Benjaminson
	 Ashley Paige Realty, Inc.
Jayden, Kiana, Derrick  
   and Josiah Hall	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Isaac Hershberger	 Mr. Paul Dilgard
Colbie & Sam Hoffheimer	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Joanna and Larry  
   Hoffheimer	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Abigail Alaine  
   Hoffheimer	 Tucker Gushman
Tori Meyers	 Kim Nick
Kelly Hogge	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Ms. Bernadette Hogge	 Allen and Joan Hogge
Joan Hogge	 Dr. Allen Hogge
Dr. & Mrs. Allen &  
   Joan Hogge	 Dr. and Mrs. Stuart Bray
	 Mr. Ken Crumbly
	 Larry and Joanna Hoffheimer
	 Dr. Lyndon Michael
	 Mr. Michael Shelton
Dick Holland	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Quaye Hudson	 Ms. Sara Burton
Dan and Susan Jones	 Mr. Billy Chorey
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In Memory of  Edmarc gratefully acknowledges the outpouring 
of support in memory of family members and friends. 
February 1, 2020 – August 31, 2020

IN MEMORY OF	 FROM

Bonnie Adkins	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Taylor Adkins	 Patty Flanagan
	 April Lawrence
	 Yves & Amy Lugand
	 Ms. Karen Mckinley
	 Beth Walls
	 Gary Walls
Fran Alwood	 Mr. Milton Brown
	 Mrs. Sara Brown
	 Suffolk Presbyterian Church
Rick Andrews	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Brucie Barkley	 Ms. Marie Welch
Dorothy Beaman	 Janice Beaman
Sarah T. Benson	 Ms. Frances Benson
Stan Boroden	 Dawn Boroden
Mrs. Ellen B. Bovee	 Mr. George Bovee
Benjamin F. Bradley, Jr.	 D J Bradley
Harrison Brauer	 Karen Holloway
	 Joan Kennedy
	 Teresa & Jay Ross
	 William Snyder
	 Katheleen Waclawski & Clint Brauer
	 Grace Witsil
John Britt	 Mr. Donald Britt
Dottie Brown	 Wendy McGrady
Joshua Bullock	 Mr. Nathan Bullock
Robert E Burton Jr.	 Ms. Sara Burton
Martha Cannon	 Alice Kaus
Samantha “Lily” Cao	 Thao Nguyen
Riley Chang	 Joseph Clements
	 A Mirarchi
	 Joseph Sheperty	
Karen J. Chipok	 Ellis James
Caleb Chowning	 Mr. William Blake II
	 Berit and William McCarty	
James M. Clifford Jr.	 Mr. James Robertson
Alisa Connolly	 Robert Connolly
Cassie Cooke	 Elizabeth Clemens
Viola J. Crichton	 Box Elder Hunt Club
Charlotte Croll	 Eric Digan
Harold Curtis	 Bill & Lynne Monroe
Madison Davis	 Virginia Bagnell 
	 Jean Hodges
	 Joel Robb
Garland Decell	 Steven Bowyer
Dylan Downie	 Geriann Beck
Arlene Dragseth	 Fran Taylor
Bobby Draper	 Mr. Billy Chorey

Donald Evans	 Mr. John Evans
Jane Gardner	 Mrs. Cheryl Hummer
Kimmy	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Wayne and Mildred Gaul	 Mr. and Mrs. David Gaul
Francis Govern	 Sharon Govern
Wynne and Dawn  
   Crosby Graham	 Ms. Alleen Campbell
Reid Hargrave	 Mr. Herb and Mary Hargrave
	 Mr. Lee and Mary Murphy
Jacob Hayes	 Ms. Gabriella Hayes
Cameron Hewitt	 Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
Cayce Brooke Hilfiger	 Jeff & Cher Fording
Sadie Hoard and  
   Derrick Hoard	 Mr. David Hoard
Marcus Hogge	 Larry and Joanna Hoffheimer
	 Allen and Joan Hogge	
Wayne “Tom” Huff	 Cynthia Bowden
	 Margaret Gupta
	 Steve & Sara Hetzler
	 Ann Huff
	 Paul Knapp
	 Terry Tanner 
Matthew Huff	 Ann Huff
	 Paul Knapp
Stacey Nicole  
   Johannsen	 Sharon Sutton
John Kaptan	 Gabriel Kaptan
Anvradha Datyner  
   Kerner	 Dr. Mark Kerner
Nyah King	 Gerry King
	 Rani King
Denise King	 Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Tom Knox	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Jacqueline L. Barnot 
   Koliscak	 Dr. Vickilyn Barnot
	 John Barnot
	 Suzan Hughes
	 Lorraine McNaughton
	 Ravenna Stefanick	
Gabriel Benjamin  
   Kowalski	 Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
Ross Eric Larkin	 Mrs. Margaret Larkin
David Laughlin, Jr.	 Patricia Laughlin
Normie Looney	 Sharon Sutton
Romana Mahoney	 Mr. James Mahoney
Dominic Marzitello	 Mrs. Bonita Startt
Alice Massey	 Mrs. Fran Taylor
Rev. Crit Maynard	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Yara McClain	 John Bolash
	 David Martin
Bonnie C. McCrary	 Mr. and Mrs. James McCrary
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Ray McGrady	 Edith Bonney
	 Judge Richard S. Bray
	 Donna Counts
	 The Curtis Group
	 Victoria Dietz
	� Empire Distributors of  

   North Carolina, Inc.
	 William & Crystal Fuller
	 Louise Gaskins
	 Abigayle Hacker
	 Mary Helen Hilton
	 Charles Hospodor
	 William & Linda Moore
	 Raymond Norton
	 Susan Pilato
	 Dr. Linda Rice
	 Kelly Stack
	 Debbie Stitzer-Brame
	 William Lewis Witt
	 Edith Wood
TJ McPhillips	 Ms. Frances Benson
June Myers	 Sharra McLain
	 Mr. Gregg Olson
Mr. Edward Nagle	 Ms. Karen Didio
	 Mr. Bobby Martin
Little Mike and  
   Jenna Noha	 Joseph and Sara Noha
	 The Stanley Blaxton Foundation
Mrs. Pat Orgain	 Kathleen Keil
	 Ms. Parthenia Randolph
John Parsons	 John & Marie Cavanaugh
	 Patricia Guarrera
	 Mr. and Mrs. Michael Kloskin
Suzanne Pavlat	 Mr. Roger Levesque
Leon Penn	 Ms. Sara Burton
Ross Pierce	 Ms. Cindy Harris
Wayland Pond	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Morgan Pritchett	 David and Ginny Pritchett
John Randall	 �Woodrow WIlson High School  

   Class of 1954 

Mabel Rench	 Courtney Adkins
	 Carol Aquino
	 Sherif & Angie Aziz
	 David Brennan
	 Allan Clemons
	 Erin Cole
	 Randall Colson
	 Alfred DeGrand
	 Karen & Al DeGrand
	 Beth & Steve Dudley
	 Kate Flannery
	 Charles Groomes
	 Kirby & Cynthia Kirbach
	 David Long
	 Kathryn McMenamin
	 Kent & Donna Scheffel
	 Southwestern Class of ‘99
	 Karen Thompson
	 Alan Todl
	 Mary Lou Watson
Samson Rice	 Ms. Marcella Rice
Malachi Rigsby	 Shayla Rigsby
Gary Robertson	 Fran Taylor
Landon Sanderl	 Mrs. Patricia Sanderl
Ms. Charity Schrock	 Mr. Christopher Schrock
Brittney Sewell	 Pamela Jenkins
Emilie Sharp	 Mr. Marc Sharp
Scout Shekitka	 Mrs. Jodie Gwinn
	 Michael Shotter	
	 Ann Shotter
Baxter Simmons, Sr.	 Ruth Simmons
Amaya Sims	 Mrs. Deborah Trate
Michael Sliwoski	 Mr. Richard Sliwoski
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Smith	 Jeanne Bartlett
Bryan Spinler	 Mr. Clarence Spinler
Aurora Rose Stephan	 Mrs. Caryn Ostrosky
Aaron Joseph Sult	 Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sult
Ms. Natalie Talcott	 Mr. Robert Jones Jr.
	 Noel Talcott
Albert J. Taylor, Jr.	 The Hon. Joseph P. Massey
	 Mrs. Fran Taylor
Katrina Townsend	 Sharon Sutton
Surinder Vermani	 Vibha Vermani Chitra Production
Samantha “Sammie”  
   Visalden	 Liz and Irain Visalden
	 Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cunningham
Caroline Wheeler	 Taylor Kulow
John Wilkins	 Mr. Billy Chorey
Lannie Woolford	 Debbie Woolford
Mrs. Judy Zirkle	 Wanda Sannicandro
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INDIVIDUAL DONORS 
February 1, 2020 –  
August 31, 2020

Mr. and Mrs. Ken and Anne  
   Ablett
Nellie Acosta
Mr. Stephen C. Adams
Courtney Adkins
Debbie Allen
Lynn Alley
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Martha Allison
Ikram Alsayah
Carol Aquino
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Sherry Atwood
Laverne W. Avant
Mrs. Katherine Ayer
Sherif & Angie Aziz
Virginia Lee Bagnell
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Jeanne Banks
Vinnie & Laurie Barbaro
John Barnot
Dr. Vickilyn Barnot
Jeanne S. Bartlett
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel and  
   Amie Baty
Ms. Shirley Baucom
Nicholas Bay
Janice A. Beaman
Melton and Margaret Beane
Marlyn and Pierre Beaudoin
Mr. Donald J. Beck
Geriann Beck
Bonnie D. Benedict
Ms. Frances Benson
Steve & Dorothy Bernstein
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Wanda Birch
Brett Birkmeyer
Ms. Roseanna I. Blackham
Blake & Jennifer Boykin
Mr. William A. Blake II
John A Bolash
Mr. and Mrs. Jon and  
   Cynthia Bolling
Foster J. Bolton
Edith Bonney
Mr. and Mrs. Neil C. and  
   Tracy Bonney
Ms. Gloria Boone
Ms. Sandra Boone
Dawn D. Boroden
 

Mr. George Bovee
Cynthia Bowden
Robert S Bowen
Ms. Janice K. Bowers
Steven Bowyer
Erik & Kristen Boyd
Mr. Jeff Boynton
D J Bradley
Bud and Debbie Brame
Judge Richard S. Bray
David Brennan
Kevin Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce and  
   Mary Sue Bright
Mrs. Mary Briley
Mr. Donald Britt
Mr. and Mrs. Emerson G. Britt
Jennifer Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Milton and  
   Sara Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Nathan and  
   Bayley Bullock
Jean Bumpus
Ms. Sara S. Burton
Ms. Alleen Jane Campbell
Kathy J Carawan
Thomas Carawan
David Carlson
Christine Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs. John Carter Jr.
John & Marie Cavanaugh
Frances Chavous
Billy Chorey
Ms. Grace Cibula
Mr. and Mrs. Darrell and  
   Sin Clark
Lori Clark
Ted & Becky Clemens
Joseph Clements
Allan Clemons
Andrew Cohen
Erin Cole
Randall Colson
Don and Sue Comer
Robert and Dorene Connolly
Mrs. Rita Consolvo
Kevin & Addi Cooke
Thomas Cotton
Donna Counts
Ernest and Jackie Crack
Nick Crane
Mr. and Mrs. Carroll and  
   Gloria Creecy
Dorothy Critzer
Mr. and Mrs. Ken and  
   Clara Crumbly

Michael and Claudia Cuddyer
Dave & Ghada Culler
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L.  
   Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. Mark and  
   Elizabeth Danley
Kent & Nancy Daughtrey
Mary A Daughtrey
William Davenport
Mary and James David
Alfred DeGrand
Karen & Al DeGrand
Stephen and Deborah Dexter
Ms. Karen Didio
Victoria Dietz
Eric Digan
Mr. and Mrs. Paul and  
   Sylvia Dilgard
Ms. Barbara Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. Bill and Mary Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. James &  
   Karen Divita
Mr. Fred C. Dobbs
Shari and Philip Driscolll
Beth & Steve Dudley
Elizabeth M. Dudley
Anthony and Virginia Duncan
Mr. and Mrs. James O. Dynes
Stephen Eastwood
Mr. and Mrs. Charles and  
   Susan Edmonson
Mr. Michael Edwards
Donna Eisinger
Luther and Jennifer Elmore
Mr. and Mrs. John Erickson
Mr. John Evans
Dean C. Everton
Ms. Megan Fahey
Paul & Geraldine Faivre
Reginald Farr
Herman L. Ferguson
Patty Flanagan
Kate Flannery
Sheryl J Fletcher
Paul T. Florcruz
Tammy Flynn
Jeff & Cher Fording
Mr. and Mrs. Eric & Amy Fox
Mr. Rusty Friddell III
William & Crystal Fuller
Gregory W. Gardner
Mr. Javier Jay Garriz
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis and  
   Margaret Gartman
Louise C Gaskins
Mr. and Mrs. David W. Gaul

Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. and  
   Michelle Gauthier
Gordon L Gentry Jr.
Nicole Geraths
Clyde Goins
Kim and Alan Goldstein
Jonathan Goodwin
Ms. JoAnn Gora
Sharon Govern
Shirley M. Gratto
Douglas and Sarah Gray
Ms. Glenda H. Gray
Mr. and Mrs. Lew and  
   Glenda Greenhouse
Jack & Lorie Griffith
Jenn & EJ Grimley
Charles Groomes
Patricia C Guarrera
Margaret Gupta
Tucker Gushman
Mrs. Richard E. Gwinn
Abigayle Hacker
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen and  
   Rose Hackney
Ms. Jean Hanbury
Ms. Barbara Hanf
Dr. Roberta Hansel-Union
Charles and Debbie Harbin
Mr. Robert Hardegen
Shaun Harding
Mr. and Mrs. Herb and  
   Mary Hargrave
Mrs. Lavern Harrell
Ms. Cindy Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Elbert Ray Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. Sam and  
   Denise Harvey
Ms. Gabriella Hayes
Mr. Robert Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Robert and  
   Barbara Head
Steve & Sara Hetzler
Dr. Cyrus Heydarian
Donna and Jimmy Hilfiger
David Hilton
Mary Helen and Patrick Hilton
Mr. David Hoard
Jean Hodges
Mr. and Mrs. Walter and  
   Constance Hoff
Mr. and Mrs. Larry and  
   Joanna Hoffheimer
Ms. Kristin N Hoffman
Dr. and Mrs. Allen and  
   Joan Hogge
Karen Holloway
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Charles T Hospodor
John and Emma House
Diana Howard
Ann Huff
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Danielle Huff
Suzan Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. George and  
   Cheryl Hummer
Bill Jackson
William and Theresa Jackson
Ellis and Klara James
Derek and Melissa James
Cathy Jeffrey
Pamela J. Jenkins
Clayton and Dorothy Jenson
Mr. Kenneth Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Chris and  
   Karen Jones
Mr. Robert Jones Jr. and  
   Mrs. Joanna Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Windy and  
   Pixie Jones
Vince Jordan
Mr. Joseph Joyner
Mr. and Mrs. Allen Julien
Gabriel Kaptan
Alice Kaus
Steven and Marilyn Kayer
Kathleen Keil
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald and  
   RuthAnn Kellum
Helen M. Kemp
Joan Kennedy
Dr. Mark Kerner
Gerry King
Mr. and Mrs. Lorri and Mike King
Rani King
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley and  
   Nancy King
Kirby & Cynthia Kirbach
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Kloskin
Paul and Casey Knapp
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander and  
   Margaret Konczey
Linda Kowles
Mr. and Mrs. Ted and  
   Dottie Kramer
Susu Kulow
Mr. and Mrs. Fred and  
   Barbara Kurasiewiez
Mr. Gordon L. Lader Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew L. Lafler
Mr. and Mrs. Don Langfitt
Leslei Langslow
Sonya Lanier

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph and  
   Margaret Larkin
Bob and Nancy Larmore
Morton and Stacey Larmore
Patricia Laughlin
April Lawrence
Mr. William E. Lehr
Daniel Lemieux
Ms. Sheree S. Lester
Mr. and Mrs. Roger and  
   Leila Levesque
Mary Anne Lindsay
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel and  
   Louella London
David Long
David and Julia Loomis
Rosetta Lowery
Amy and Yves Lugand
Steven and Mary Lunde
Mr. James Mahoney
William and Robin Malcolm
Mr. Pat Mallon
Karen Mardis
Mr. and Mrs. Bobby and  
   Pamela Martin
David Martin
Pamela Martin
Mr. Joe Massey
Mr. Danny Matheney
Erica McCarthy
Berit and William McCarty
Mr. and Mrs. James McCrary
Mr. and Mrs. Connie and  
   Clyde McFarland
Wendy McGrady
Ronald McIntosh
Mrs. Dawn McKenzie
Ms. Karen Mckinley
Sharra McLain
Kathryn McMenamin
Lorraine McNaughton
Randy and Jackie Menefee
Tori Meyers
Dr. Lyndon M. Michael and  
   Mrs. Lynne Hill
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Barbra Midgett
Judie S Midgett
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan and  
   Aubree Midgett
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff and  
   Linda Minnix
Carol Minter
A Mirarchi
Mr. Kenneth Moncayo
Bill & Lynne Monroe

Ms. Barbara Moody
Amber Mooney
William & Linda Moore
Richard and Margaret Morrow
Mr. and Mrs. Lee and  
   Mary Murphy
Suzanne & Richard Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick  
   Napolitano
Mr. and Mrs. Tony and  
   Ashley Narkawicz
Neal & Susan Minsberg
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Tracy Nelms
Mr. and Mrs. Kurt and  
   Joanne Nelson
Hope Newcomb
Fran and Ken Newman
Dat Cao and Thao Nguyen
Kim Nick
Gordon and Priscilla Nickel
Joseph and Sara Noha
Raymond Norton
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Kathleen O’Connor
Tony Olcott
Lucy M. Oliver
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg and  
   Gloria Olson
Richard and Karen O’Reilly
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and  
   Caryn Ostrosky
Peter and Lois Palermo
Ms. Janice Palmer
Mr. and Mrs. David Parker
Katherine Parker
Ms. Nancy G. Parr
Patricia Peck
Tammy and Steve Perry
Carolyn K Phaup
Ms. Christine Piersall
Susan Pilato
Gary & Lora Post
Mr. Phillip Powell
Ms. Michelle Prendergast
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Preston
David and Ginny Pritchett
Mr. and Mrs. James A.  
   Probsdorfer
Ms. Parthenia Randolph
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Amanda Rankin
Ms. Alisha Ransom
Katherine Reader
Mr. Steve Reader
Michael Regna

Ronald Repko
Mr. W. Joe Reubel
Dr. Linda Rice
Ms. Marcella Rice
Mr. George Richardson
Wade Ridgely
Shayla Rigsby
Mark Rinaldi
Joel and Frances Robb
Mr. and Mrs. James and  
   Cecelia Robertson
Mrs. Susan Robertson
Mr. P. Ward Robinett, Jr.
LaShawn Robinson
Elizabeth Rollins
Mr. and Mrs. Robert K. Ropp
Mr. Benjamin Lacy Rose Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Harry A.  
   Rosenberger
Teresa & Jay Ross
S. Robert and Roberta Roth
Mr. and Mrs. John L. and  
   Carol Rowe
Mariah Rule
Mr. James Russell
Mr. Richard A. Russell
Mr. Joe Rutecki
Deirdra Sanchez
Mr. and Mrs. John and  
   Patricia Sanderl
Mr. and Mrs. Chuck and  
   Sue Sanders
Wanda M. Sannicandro
Kent & Donna Scheffel
Ronald and Barbara Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher and  
   Claudia Schrock
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Randall  
   Shannon
Mr. and Mrs. Marc and  
   Wilma Sharp
Mr. and Mrs. Michael and  
   Pamela Shelton
Joseph Sheperty
Mr. Kevin Shively
Ann Shotter
James and Elizabeth Shumadine
Ruth Simmons
Hope and Gwenn Sinclair
Ms. Barbara Sivertson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard and  
   Leslie Sliwoski
Donna Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Keith and  
   Gisela Smith
Travis Smith
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William Snyder
Robert and Kelly Spann
Mr. Clarence A Spinler
Dr. and Mrs. Peter W. Squire
Kelly C Stack
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas and  
   Bonita Startt
Ravenna Stefanick
Brenda and Alan Stein
Martha and John Stewart
Mr. and Mrs. Dwayne and  
   Sylvia Stokes
Alan and Lori Strickland
Stuart & Shirley Bray
Matt Stublen and Cristan  
   Connito
Rosilia Styron
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Sult
Mr. Robert F. Sutherland
Sharon C. Sutton
Amanda Switzer
Howard & Bobbie Tabor
Noel and Nancy Talcott
Terry Tanner
Mrs. Fran Taylor
Ms. Judith R. Thaler
Martha Thomas
Karen Thompson
Ms. Joan Tiberi
Alan Todl
Susan Towler
Raissa Traore and Family
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth and  
   Deborah Trate
Marilyn Truesdell
Dr. and Mrs. Witold Turkiewicz
Mr. and Mrs. Carl and  
   Thea Twisdale
Ms. Susan J. Vanhorn
Ellen and Willie Vasser
Ms. Donna Vick
Mr. and Mrs. Irain and  
   Liz Visalden
Charity Volman
Kathleen Waclawski and  
   Clint Brauer
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Wagner
Beth Walls
Mr. and Mrs. Danny and  
   Judy Walls
Gary Beth Walls
Mary Lou Watson
David Watts
Eric & Linda Weatherly
Michael Weatherly
Ms. Jeanne M Weaver

Beth & Gary Weiner
Tiffany Weiss
Ms. Marie Welch
Nancy Welch
Stephanie E White
Daniel and Natalie Wilbert
Ms. Deborah K. Williams
Elizabeth Ferguson Williams
Steva and Bill Williams
Doris Williamson
Mr. Chad Willis
Michael Willis
Frank & Sandra Willoughby
Ms. Kim Wilson
Amy Witcover-Sandford
Grace Witsil
W. L. Witt
Carl and Charlyne Wood
Edith M. Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Fred and  
   Judy Woodall
Patricia Woodward
Mr. and Mrs. Jim and Joan Wool
Debbie Woolford
Richard Zakour
William Ziglar

BUSINESS DONORS
February 1, 2020 –  
August 31, 2020

1st Advantage Realty, LLC
Abbitt Realty Company, LLC
Abiden, LLC
Advanced Design Fabrication
Albemarle Area United Way
AmazonSmile Foundation
The American Legion Suffolk  
   Post No 57
American Legion Tidewater  
   Post 327
Ashley Paige Realty, Inc.
ATCO Hauling
Atlantic Emergency Solutions
Bay Diesel Corp.
Bayshore Circle of the King’s  
   Daughters and Sons
Bayside Presbyterian Women
Beazley Foundation Inc.
Benevity Causes
Bennett’s Creek Sertoma Club
Big Ugly Brewing
Birdsong Charitable Foundation
The Stanley Blaxton Foundation
Blue Ridge Rescue Suppliers
Box Elder Hunt Club
BPO Elks 2268
Branscome, Inc.
C.W. Brinkley
Cameron Chemicals
Capital Group Companies  
   Charitable Foundation
Charities Aid Foundation  
   of America
Children’s Specialty Group,  
   PLLC
Chitra Production
The Christopher S Gower  
   Celebration of Life Foundation
Clark Nexsen, Inc.
ColonialWebb
Columbia Southern University
Combined Federal Campaign
Community Knights
The Curtis Group
Custom Ink, LLC
Cypress Chapel Christian  
   Church
D. Baker Ames Charitable  
   Foundation
Davies Commercial  
   Masonry, Inc.
DeFeo Real Estate

The Denbigh Kiwanis Club
Downtown Hampton  
   Exchange Club
Empire Distributors of North  
   Carolina, Inc.
Enerpac Tool Group Corp.
First Presbyterian Church
First Team Toyota Automotive
Franklin Presbyterian Church
Franklin-Southampton Area  
   United Way
Golightly, Mulligan &  
   Morgan PLC
Great Bridge UMC
Green Acres Presbyterian  
   Church
Gregory Memorial Presbyterian  
   Church
Griffin Dewatering -  
   Mid-Atlantic, L.L.C.
H&E Equipment Services
Hampton Roads Networking  
   Exchange Club
Honorable Order of the Blue  
   Goose International
Kellam Mechanical Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Chesapeake, Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Mercury 64
Kiwanis Club of Norfolk Inc.
Kiwanis Club of Virginia Beach
The Knights Templar, SMOTJ  
   Monitor & Merrimack Priory
Kroger Community Rewards
Laurel Machine Co., Inc
The Lee Group
LifeNet Health
Lions Club of Norfolk  
   Foundation
Marine Specialty Painting
Mary Martha Class
McAlister Masonic Lodge  
   No 185
Mid-Atlantic Waste Systems
Mike Duman Auto Superstore
Mizell’s Hauling, Inc.
Naval Civilian Managers  
   Association
New Horizons Presbyterian  
   Church
Newport News Shipbuilding -  
   �a Division of Huntington  

Ingalls Industries
Norfolk Chapter  
   The Drifters, Inc.
Old Dominion Container  
   Repair, Inc.
Payday Payroll
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Peninsula Community  
   Foundation of Virginia, Inc.
PFD Firefighters Credit  
   Union, Inc.
Pilot Club of Suffolk
Pomoco Group, Inc.
Presbytery of Eastern Virginia
Presbytery of the Peaks
Priority Auto Group
Puryear Trucking, Inc.
Q.E.D. Systems
The John Quadrino Foundation
Restore Church
Richard Bennett Trust
Rite Aid Foundation KidsCents
Rotary Club of Hampton Roads
Rotary Club of Oyster Point
Rotary Club of Suffolk
Rouse-Bottom Foundation
Run for Reid 
SimIS, Inc.
Smithfield VA Events
Somerton, USFW
Southeast Virginia  
   Community Foundation
Southern Trust Mortgage, LLC
Southwestern Class of ‘99
St. John’s Episcopal Church
Starr Motors, Inc.
Stublen Roofing
Suffolk Masonic Lodge #30
Suffolk Presbyterian Church
SunTrust United Way Campaign
Texas Charity Holdem
Tidal Waves Square and  
   Round Dance Club
Titan Contractors, Inc.
The Treasure Shop
United Way Local Goverments  
   & Schools
United Way of Alabama
United Way of Bergen County
United Way of Central Maryland
United Way of Greater  
   Atlanta, Inc.
United Way of Greater  
   �Philadelphia and Southern  

New Jersey
United Way of Greater  
   Richmond & Petersburg
United Way of Lancaster County
United Way of South  
   Hampton Roads
United Way of the Virginia  
   Peninsula
Violet Greco Foundation
Virginia Baptist Foundation

Virginia Beach Oceanside  
   Lions Club
Warden Family Foundation
Williamsburg Presbyterian  
   Church
Windsor Christian Church
Woodrow WIlson High School  
   Class of 1954 Reunion
Woman’s Club of Hilton Village
Women of Third Presbyterian  
   Church
Yorkminster Presbyterian  
   �Church - Womens Circle
Yorktown F.C.

Apostles Lutheran Church
Nathan Babcock
Battlefield Golf Course
Bide-A-Wee Golf Course
Debbie Bloomer
Cari Browne
Cedar Point Country Club
ColonialWebb
Custom Canines, LTD
Cypress Point Country Club
Cypress Creek Golfer’s Club
Melanie Davis
Franklin-Southampton Area  
   United Way
Susan Geoghegan
Debra George
Girl Scout Troop 125 Service  
   Unit #240
Girl Scout Troop #310
Girl Scout Troop 322
Goldbelt C6
Greenbrier Country Club
Heartworth Marketing
Hell’s Point Golf Club
Heron Ridge Golf Club
Mary Helen Hilton
Debbie Kalriess

Mary Kowalski
Karen Levine
Loyal Workers Lydia Ministry
Marine Specialty Painting
Lauren Marino
Elaine Markle
Jackie Menefee
Aubree Midgett
Michelle Miller
Lucille Mulich
Nansemond River Golf Club
John Newman
Oceanview Golf Course
Jack Pavlat
Jovanna Purdy
Q.E.D. Systems
Riverfront Golf Club
Sewell’s Point
Bret Shephard
Sleepy Hole Golf Course
Southwest Airlines
State Farm
Mary Ellen Triplett
Virginia Beach National  
   Golf Club
Chamaine & Tyrone Woodis

Thank you ...  
Thank you to the many, many individuals, businesses and organizations 
who make the work Edmarc does possible and bring joy to our families 
across Hampton Roads by donating back-to-school supplies, items 
our families need, silent auction items for the golf tournament, food, 
tickets to special events, professional services and more! 
February 1, 2020 – August 31, 2020

Donate Your Car to Edmarc
Thinking of selling your old car, truck, boat, or RV?  Why not donate it 
to Edmarc and make a difference to the life of a child?  Your donation 
is tax deductible and free towing is available.  For more information 
about our vehicle donation program, please call 757-967-9251 of logon 
to edmarc.org.  Why not choose this easy way to dispose of a vehicle 
you no longer need, and help our children and families in the process?  

Just recently we had a very special family we served donate their car 
in memory of their dearest Emilio. “With love and gratitude to Edmarc 
for being by our side during the most difficult time in our lives,” from Carlos, Scarlet & Sofia.
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR DESIGNATIONS!
Many, many friends, nearly 1,000 of you, designated Edmarc as 
the recipient of your contributions in last year’s workplace fund-
raising campaign.  That includes all United Way donors and fed-
eral employees who participated in their workplace campaign.  
A reminder - the new campaign 
is upon us. We count on your 
designations and deeply appreciate 
your faithful support. Thank you again 
and again for all you do!
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